
ST. JOSEPH’S CATHOLIC CHURCH 
Fertile, Minnesota 

www.stjosephsfertile.org 

 

Fr. Joe Richards – Pastor  Secretary/Bulletin Contact: Donna Bjerk stjoesfertile@gvtel.com 

10480 438
th
 St. SW, Fertile, MN 56540                             Prayer Blanket Contact: Jan Erickson 218-945-6118;  

218-945-6649 (office), 6645 (home) 701-371-2311 (cell)                            218-289-1801(cell) Email: jce@gvtel.com  
jrichards@crookston.org   
 

RE Coordinators: Monica Lisburg (218-556-8184) and Kirsten Fuglseth (218-280-9645)  
 

Victim Assistance Statement of the Diocese of Crookston: If you or someone you know has been the victim of sexual misconduct on 
the part of a priest, deacon, or individual representing the Diocese of Crookston, its parishes, or its schools, please contact Cindy 
Hulst, LSW, the diocesan Victim’s Assistance Coordinator at 218-281-7895 (24-hour confidential number). 
 

Mass: Sunday – 8:30 a.m.; Tuesday through Friday – 7:00 a.m. (see schedule below); Reconciliation: Sunday – 7:45 a.m. or by appt. 
  
   

Sunday, February 23rd 2020 – Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

This week’s Mass schedule:   Tuesday, February 25th: No Mass 
    Wednesday, February 26th: +Donna Solie req. by Lois Plante Mass 5:30 PM 

Thursday, February 27th: +Jerry Chisholm req. by Jerry & Jan Erickson 
     Friday, February 28th: +Lloyd Rosha req. by Larry & Elaine Ricard 
    Sunday, March 1st:  Parishioners 

Please remember to find a substitute if you are going to be gone.  Thank you! 
   

Church cleaning: February 3rd – March 1: Jerry & Cathy Forgit, Scott & Luan Larsen, Jesse & Jami Doyea, Cody & Maggie 
Coauette. March 2nd – March 29: Jamy & Tammy Fuglseth, Paul & Pam Reese, David & Connie Motteburg, Mark & Sue 
Erickson. Thank you for your ministry to our parish.   
 
Eucharistic Adoration is held every Monday from 4-7 PM; come and spend time in prayer and adoration.  
 
The Rosary is prayed every Sunday morning beginning at 8:00 a.m.  Come early for Mass and join us. 
 
Offertory Actual             2/16/20 Offertory Needed Weekly  Building Fund Actual 2/9/20  
Adult                              $1,255.00  $1,188.00 (Adult and Electronic)  $475 
Electronic                         50.00     
Youth                    10.00  $11.55     Building Fund Needed Weekly 
Plate                 139.00  $173.00    $903.82 
Total                             $1,454.00  $1,372.55   
     
Birthday Greetings: Laverne Pribula (23rd), Mary Gieseke (25th), Abby Fuglseth (28th) 
 
Wedding Anniversaries: Dennis & Paula Tice 
 
Food for thought:έ.ǳǘ L ǎŀȅ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΣ ƭƻǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŜƴŜƳƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ǇŜǊǎŜŎǳǘŜ ȅƻǳΧΦέ (Matthew 5:44) Love 
your enemies, easier said than done, no doubt. But remember, the foundation of stewardship is prayer. When we are in 
close communication with God, it opens out heart and it turns our attention away from “me” and moves it towards God 
and others. It allows us to have a little more empathy for “our enemy.” When we pray for others, even “our enemies,” 
maybe it softens their hearts as well.  
 
Fertile Food Shelf: 1st and 3rd Wednesday of each month from 5:00-8:00 PM at the Fertile Community Center. For 
emergencies please call 218-945-3136. 
 
Answers to last week’s puzzles: CHOOSE, VEIL, BREAKS, RULERS.  Answer: He came not to ABOLISH.  
 

Ministry March 1st   March 8th  

Lectors Terri Johnson, Sue Erickson Jan Erickson, Matthew Massmann 

Eucharist Aaron Rongen, Ruth Cameron Steven Massmann, Lorri Massmann 

Servers Emery Erickson, Jack Erickson Sidney Erickson, Arthur Rongen 

Ushers Matt Erickson, Pat Chisholm Rose Weber, Wayne Weber 

Greeters Aaron & Liz Rongen Greg & Gay Webster 

Gift bearers Rodney & Maggie Bryn Pat & Penny Chisholm 

Sacristan Rob Lisburg Rob Lisburg 

Collection   Liz Rongen, Ervin Vigness Adison McCollum, Patty Mosher 

Breakfast Renee Rongen, Patricia Erickson, Kirsten 
Fuglseth 

Marcia Liebl, Dorene Dufault, Luan Larsen 



Ash Wednesday is February 26th. Mass in Fertile: 5:30 p.m. followed by Soup Supper; Mass in Mentor: 7:00 p.m. Please 
sign up to help with the various liturgical ministries. Sign-up sheet is in the gathering area. 
 
Lenten Regulations: Abstinence – Catholics over 14 years of age are bound to the obligation of abstinence. Abstinence is 
to be observed on Ash Wednesday and on all Fridays of Lent. Abstinence is the refraining from eating meat. The use of 
broth from chicken or beef is permitted. Fast – Catholics over 18 and up to the beginning of their 60th year are bound to 
the obligation of fasting.  Ash Wednesday and Good Friday are the days of fasting.  On these days, only one full meal is 
allowed.  Two other meatless meals, sufficient to maintain strength, may be taken according to each one’s needs, but 
together they should not equal another full meal.  Eating between meals is not permitted, but liquids, including milk and 
fruit juices are allowed.  Regarding other weekdays of Lent, participation in daily Mass and the voluntary observance of 
fasting is recommended.  By the threefold discipline of fasting, almsgiving and prayer the Church keeps Lent from Ash 
Wednesday until the evening of Holy Thursday.  All of the faithful should undertake serious practice of these three 
traditions.  Failure to observe any penitential days at all or a substantial number of such days must be considered 
serious.  The special Paschal fast and abstinence are prescribed for Good Friday and encouraged for Holy Saturday. 

Pastoral Council Elections will be held the beginning of March. If you are interested in running, or if you would like to 
nominate someone, please submit names to Fr. Joe in writing by Ash Wednesday. 

Prayer blankets were given to: Matthew Michels, Browerville, MN, from Pam & Paul Reese; Scott Frane Sr., 
Zimmerman, MN, from Greg & Donna Bjerk. Please keep everyone covered with a prayer blanket in your prayers. Thank 
you. 
 
Bible Study: James: Pearls for Wise Living is an 11 week Bible Study that will begin on Monday, March 2nd. Please join us 
for this inspiring study of the Book of James. Sign up by Ash Wednesday on the sheet in the gathering area. Cost: $15.00 
for the Workbook. Study will be held on Monday evenings, 7:00, at St. Joseph’s. 
 
Registration for the St. John Paul II Middle School Camp began on February 7th. You can go on line to register at 
www.Crookston.org. Any questions please contact Bob Noel at bnoel@crookston.org. Saint John Paul II Camp is for 
youth entering grades 7-9 who have a desire to deepen their faith, live in that faith and share their faith with others. 
Throughout the camp, youth will be encouraged and mentored as they engage in prayer, worship, leadership 
development, spiritual reflection and service. The five-day experience is designed to encourage and equip youth for 
discipleship. Spots are limited, so encourage your youth to register soon. Register at www.crookston.org/jp2camp. The 
2020 Camps will once again be held at Northern Pines Camp, 20033 County Road 1, Park Rapids, MN 56470  Dates: 
Sunday, July 5 to Thursday, July 9 AND Sunday, July 12 to Thursday, July 16  Cost: $325.00 per camper OR $300.00 per 
camper for two or more members of the same family. (A confirmation email will be sent to the e-mail address provided 
during registration. Spots are not held for registrants until the deposit payment has been received.) 

 
All youth in grades 9 – 12 are invited to the 2020 Senior High Youth Rally held in Crookston High School on Sunday, 
March 1st from 10 a.m. until 6 p.m. Doug Tooke of ODB Films is the keynote speaker. Music and Worship provided by In 
the Name of Worship. Cost is $20.00. Please see Monica Lisburg if you would like to attend or chaperone. Anyone 
needing help with the registration fee please see Fr. Joe.  
 
TEC Retreats TEC retreats are a wonderful opportunity for young adults and older high school students to encounter 
Christ. TEC is a diocesan spiritual movement for older teens and young adults. It begins with a retreat weekend filled 
with dynamic reflections, music, sacraments, adoration, small group dialogue, and prayer. Afterwards, the TEC 
community evolves into a network of support that both reinforces parish involvement and personal spiritual growth. TEC 
leads participants to integrate Christ’s Paschal Mystery (dying, rising, and going forth) at a time of passage through 
young adulthood. Upcoming TEC retreat: March 21-23, 2020 at Sandhill Lake Bible Camp by Fosston. For further 
information regarding TEC, contact Terry Steen at sjchurchlady@yahoo.com. 
 
Marriage Enrichment Weekend Retreat: Marital Tenderness Married couples from the Diocese of Crookston are invited 
to a weekend marriage retreat beginning Friday night, March 6ththrough noon on Sunday March 8th.  Deacon Mark 
Krejci, Office of Formation in Discipleship and author of the Praying With the Family column in the Our Northland 
Diocese newspaper, will lead couples through a series of reflections on the Spirituality of Marital Tenderness with 
Monsignor Michael Foltz offering mass and leading prayer (Sunday mass will be offered). The retreat will held at 
Trapper’s Landing on Leech Lake outside of Walker, Minnesota. Accommodations will be in their modern family cabins 
with each couple having their own bed and bath rooms. The retreat begins at 7:00 p.m. Friday and will conclude by noon 
on Sunday. The cost for the retreat is $115/couple and includes Saturday meals and Sunday breakfast. To register for the 
retreat please email Deacon Krejci at mkrejci@crookston.org.                    
 
St. Joseph’s Table: Our next St. Joseph’s Table will be on Wednesday, March 25th, serving from 5:00 – 7:00 p.m. Do you 
know anyone in the community that could use a ride? Think about offering them one. Bring a friend, spread the word, all 
are welcome! Free of charge. Upcoming St. Joseph’s Table events will be: March 25, April 22, and May 27. Mark your 
calendars. 
 
St. Andrew’s Catholic Church, Hawley invites you to a Turkey and all the Trimmings Dinner with Assorted Salads and 
Desserts, on March 15th, from 11:00 a.m. – 1:30 p.m. Adults $12.00 Ages 6-12 $5.00 Preschool Free. 
 

http://www.crookston.org/
mailto:bnoel@crookston.org
mailto:mkrejci@crookston.org


Sunday “Cup a’ Joe” with Bishop Robert Barron’s – “The Mass” video series   Sundays (10-10:45am) Come join us for 
this INCREDIBLE video series of short teachings on why the mass is looked at as not only a privileged encounter with the 
Lord, but it is in fact ά¢ƘŜ {ǳǇǊŜƳŜ LƴǎǘŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ tƭŀȅΦέ Come and join us as we learn this new and amazing way to 
encounter the Mass, please stop in anytime – ALL ARE WELCOME! 
 
Have you made a commitment to the Diocesan Annual Appeal (DAA)?  If not, please make your gift or pledge this 
weekend. Pledges can be paid over 10 months. Consider increasing your gift this year by 5 or 10% if you have not 
changed your gift in several years.  For questions about automatic sustaining gifts (which is the highly recommended 
method for supporting our Church) contact Renee’ Tate at rtate@crookston.org or call toll free 1-855-397-8252.  You can 
suspend a sustaining gift at any time by calling Renee’. See detailed information about online giving and the work your 
gift supports at www.crookston.org/daa.  Thank you for all you do to support your parish and diocesan ministries. And 
please send in a prayer request to be prayed at the Chancery, whether or not you can make a gift. Our parish goal: 
$7,056.00. 
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